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TO:                  Board and Staff

FROM:             Larry Olson, DSO-AV

SUBJECT:       AuxAir Report for October 2020.

Doug Kerr requested a virtual aircraft inspection of one of our facilities as a test
case and this was approved by CDR Keenan.  The inspection was completed using
FaceTime with the new AUXDATA II system and our staff were able to conduct the
entire inspection using FaceTime.  We are waiting for CDR Keenan to review this
process and if she approves this inspection, we will see if we can get authorization
to conduct additional aircraft inspections.  Our team did learn that it is difficult to
hold an iPad steady over documents so the inspector could easily read the
wording.  In the future we will likely copy the necessary documents and email or
send these to the inspector in advance of the inspection.  

We did have one GoToMeeting session with national aviation staff and with DSO's
from other Districts.  Again, D11 is one of two Districts that are still not flying.  All
other Districts have either resumed flying or they never shut down in the first place. 
We sure wonder what is going on in our District? 

D11N had scheduled an AUX-17 course to be given in March of 2021 on CGI; and
we were just notified by national staff that we could not hold this class as
scheduled.  The course has now been rescheduled for May 15-16, 2021 on CGI. 
We will see if we can get a training room and authorization to hold this class. 

In the meantime our pilots are flying on their own to maintain FAA currency.  We are
also reviewing the Phase 2 guidelines and will be coaching our members on
completing requirements to move forward closer to resuming operations.

Respectfully submitted,
Larry Olson
DSO-AV
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